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October 31, 1969 RE: Urban Coalition Meeting
7:30 P.M., Nov. 6, 1969
Corpus Christi State Nat'l

Bank in Assembly Room

Dr. Hector Garcia
1315 Bright
Corpus Christi, Texas

Dear Dr. Garcia:
You should have received a notice of the next Urban CoalitionMeeting. Sometime ago you were elected as a representativeby the people who attended a city-wide meeting when FatherBarragan and Doctor Garcia and many others explained theforming of such a group. I hope that you can make arrangementsto be present. It is of the upmost importance that we attendand represent the thinking of our people.

They are going to name permanent officers and task-forcecommittees to work in different problem areas. You should bethinking of people you want to appoint in these committees.I personally hope that you can:serve in one of the committeesthat are going to be formed. I understand that the followingtask-force committees Oill be formed at this meeting.

1. HOusina
2. Employment
3. Law Enforcement'
4. Park & Recreation
5. Education

So, you can see that we must have our people in each one ofthese committees. I am still of the opinion that the UrbanCoalition is the type of organization that we need.

We expect to have Mr. Jerome F. Donovan from the Washingtonoffice of the Urban Coalition on this date and will lookforward to hearing from him.

Please call Mrs. Rankin, telephone 883-2651, extensi6n 224,and advise whether you can attend the meeting.

I am looking forward to working with you.

Sincerely,

Paul Montemayor 0670
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Miss Mildred Robertson, alumnae secretary of the UTMB, has sent me her
copy of our class roll with last known addresses. Somehow it seems to
me there are still others whose names were omitted from the list. Would
you please check it and bring it up to date and notify me if you have
additions or corrections.

On display at the dinner we plan to have the individual pictures made in
1936 of each member of the class, the mug shots which were distributed to
the medical school faculty for identification of the louts in the class. Also
we would like to display other pictures showing the physical facilities, the
faculty, the students, and any of their uncensorable activities captured on
film during that period, 1936-40. Trust me with your tintypes, send them to
me and I will have them duplicated and return the originals to you.

There is a questionnaire enclosed with this letter and it will strain few
synapses to complete it. Please fill it out and return it at once. If you
can give a firm answer now that you will attend, it will help us in planning.
If you cannot be absolutely sure, then give us a tentative yes. We will
correspond with you again before April 1, when we need to compile an exact
count of those who will participate in this happy reunion.

We will publish any pertinent comments you contribute for the purpose. In
thinking of his thirtieth year, one respondent has indulged in a bit of
doggerel:

"My arthritis is better,
My hearing is fine,
I can see through my glasses,
But I sure miss my mind. "

Sincerely,

M. T. Jenkins, M.D.
For the Reunion Committee,
Class of 1940

k
Encl.-Questionnaire


